City Council Meeting

November 23, 1998


Silver Lake City Council

Regular Meeting

November 23, 1998

Mayor Roxanne Yurek called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Council members Present: Susan Kieser, Karla Marschel, Gary Rannow

Absent: Duane Wawrzyniak

Register signatures:  Jeff Glewwe; Superior Services, Ray Bandas, Jr.; Bob Mallak, Bruce Bebo.

8. City Personnel:  Dale Kosek, Public Works Supervisor, Tom Chap; Liquor Store Manager, Eric Klein; Police Chief, David Peck; Administrator.
Consent Agenda:


1.
Claims to be Paid-October 1998                             $      21,180.40


2.
Claims Paid in October- 1998


          29,537.60


3.
Payroll –  October 1998
                                              23,855.23


4. Liquor Store Reports

5.
Budget Report

6.       Building permit construction values to date           $ 210,572.00

7.
Approve minutes from the October 17th regular meeting and the November 4th election canvass. 

9.      Approve the application for a liquor license for the American Legion.

10.      Approve the request for continuation of the lease for senior dining.

The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Kieser to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Unanimous.

General business:                                                                                             

The motion was made by Marschel and seconded by Rannow to approve renewal of a three year contract with Superior Services.  Unanimous.   Review of the sales of services clause in the contract was discussed with a decision previous to the motion that final signing of the contract will depend on the council’s ability to guarantee terms of service if the route is sold to another firm.

A complaint was registered about the debris left from removal of the coolers at the Zanoth Meat Market building.  The administrator will contact responsible parties.

Bruce Bebo expressed his concern as to the desirability of building new commercial buildings on Main Street due to the number of vacant commercial buildings.  Formation of a committee of local business people to review the problems of downtown development was recommended.  The administrator will get a list of persons to contact to form the committee.
The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Marschel to approve the plat for rezoning for the George Ardolf Addn. as presented.  Unanimous.   

Department Business:

1. Liquor Report  (Tom Chap)

2. The financial reports were explained

3. Remodeling plans for the upstairs bar in the auditorium were reviewed.

4. Explained the need for upgrading the liquor store computer.

5. Talked of need for refinishing or resurfacing the auditorium floors.

1. Police Report (Eric Klein)

2. Monthly reports were handed out

3. Chris Wawrzyniak has been proceeding well with her training.  Provisions of her POST part-time license were explained.

4. A bus safety workshop was held for the schools.

5. The council decided that it was not appropriate to barricade Center Street as a playground for the Holy Family school.


1. Public Works Report:

2. Buchen Engineering is to be in the city January 4th for televising for I & I from Hwy  7 to Main Street down Park Ave.

3. No bids in by deadline for snow hauling this winter.

4. Front end loader has a main gasket leak with an estimated $2,000.00 repair bill.

5. Christmas decorations will be put up shortly.

A. Administrators Report

1.
 The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Rannow to approve Jeanne Long’s evaluation. Unanimous.


2.
The motion was made by Marschel and seconded by Rannow to approve  the solid waste funding agreement with McLeod County. Unanimous.
The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Rannow to adjourn. Unanimous.

__________________________

  Roxanne Yurek/ Mayor
ATTEST:______________________________

                    David Peck/Clerk






